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Registered Apprenticeship Programs as a 
Panacea To Solve The Industry's Skilled Labor 
Shortage 

I. Introduction

The American construction industry has been experiencing a severe shortage of 

skilled labor for the past several years. The problem, of course, has been exacerbated 

by the booming economy in general, and in the construction sector in particular. In 

recent years it has become particularly acute, with construction employers nationwide 

struggling to hire sufficient skilled labor to support their projects. Manpower, Inc., one 

of the world's leading employee staffing firms, for several years has identified the 

"skilled trades" as one of the most challenging positions to fill. 1 For every three

tradespersons who retire, it is estimated that there is only one new skilled worker to fill 

the gap. Industry leaders commonly cite this shortage as one of the biggest threats to 

the future health of the industry and our ability to reverse decades of deferred 

maintenance on our country's infrastructure. 

Long in the making, this shortage arose for several reasons. A dearth of skilled 

workers existed even before the Great Recession of 2008. And, ironically, the 

substantial loss of jobs in the construction industry caused by that Recession 

ultimately exacerbated the shortage once the economy rebounded. Thus, after 

employment levels in the industry plummeted from a peak of approximately 7.7 million 

in 2007 to a low of about 5.6 million in 2012, many of those displaced workers left the 

industry, never to return. Beyond that, the single biggest cause of this shortage has 

been the widespread retirement of baby boomers, coupled with an insufficient rate of 

replacement of those retirees by incoming, younger, employees. And ii is widely 

accepted that one of the major drivers of this insufficient rate of replacement is the 

very strong cultural bias, which has emerged in this country over the past several 

decades, against vocational or technical education and in favor of four year college or 

university training, as the only worthy career avenue for the nation's youth. 

The industry foresaw this confluence of factors. As the country rebounded from the 

2008 Recession, federal and state agencies, private construction employers, 

labor/management committees, and industry trade groups, all actively encouraged our 

young people to join the building trades and increased apprenticeship training 

opportunities. There has been some improvement. For example, new apprentices 

entering into Registered Apprentice programs administered by the Office of 

Apprenticeship of the U.S. Department of Labor ("OA"), or state apprenticeship 




































